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Proofed

BOARD MEETING #11

THE ELEVENTH MEETING OF THE 2009/2010 BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

of the Lower Island Soccer Association (LISA) was held at 19:00 hours on:

2 March 2010

Esquimalt Board Room

Archie Browning Curling Club

VICTORIA, BC

Present:

Tim Satterford
President
John Charlton
Secretary


Bob Nex
Vice-President
Dan Perrin
Director


Tiberio de Frias
Director
Ray Carfantan
Director
Sharon Marejka
Executive Director
Andrew Latham
Head Coach
Regrets:

Maureen Mitchell-Starkey
Director
Alex Campbell
Director


Stu Hackett 
Treasurer
Terry Hughes
Director
Recording Secretary:
Karen Thompson

The meeting was called to order at 19:06 hrs.

1. ROLL CALL & APPROVAL OF AGENDA:

Motion:  To adopt the Agenda by D. Perrin, 2nd R. Carfantan
         
                


Carried

2. APPROVAL OF MINUTES BOARD MEETING #9 January 12, 2010

An error on page two “JR Carfantan” to “R. Carfantan.”

Motion:  To approve the revised Minutes of Board Meeting #9 January 12, 2010 by R Carfantan, 2nd T de Frias 












Carried

3. APPROVAL OF MINUTES BOARD MEETING #10 February 2, 1010

Motion:  To approve the Minutes of Board Meeting #10 February 2, 2010 by D. Perrin, 2nd J Charlton
Carried
4. OLD BUSINESS:

Boundary Committee – Director Perrin:

Discussion Points:

· Presented a summary of the last meeting held by the LISA Boundaries Committee held February 23, 2010

· Highlights of presentation are:

1) Can’t meet objective using club by club changes

2) No quick agreement to sell to clubs

3) Bridge comprehensive solution:  realignment over the next year, allow the merger between Gordon Head and Cordova Bay to proceed

4) This merger brings with it the problem of transfers

5) Transfer changes:  Small clubs (1 - 500 players) 5 transfers; medium clubs (501 - 1,000 players) 3 transfers and large clubs (1,001 plus players) 1 transfer

6) No coaching exemptions

7) Need goodwill between all clubs to complete these changes

8) Director Perrin will compose the changes for the Constitution along with the rational.

Scholarship Application revision – Executive Director Marejka for Director Hughes:


Tabled 

Risk Management 2010/2011 – Secretary Charlton:

The Risk Management program has been setback due to the uncertainty surrounding “Box 4” (too ambiguous).  Police officers are not consistent when completing these forms.  All new Super-Y coaches will be asked to have a Criminal History Check completed and a rotating system will be implemented (probably every three years) for the current Metro/Select coaches.

5. NEW BUSINESS:

Chapter 11 – Discussion and Approval – Executive Director Marejka:

The revised LISA Administration Manual 2010 Chapter 11 (Rules for District Cup) was presented with updates to Rules 1101:2 (f), 1104:1, and 1104:3.

The Executive Director requested an electronic copy of the rules that were taken off the website so that they can be reviewed and reposted as soon as possible.  Director de Frias will search the service archives for this information.

Motion:  I move that Chapter 11 updates be approved by R. Carfantan, 2nd J. Charlton


Carried
Technical Report – Andrew Latham, Head Coach:
· Proposed a discussion is held with the Clubs regarding the possibility of the league winners going to the Island ‘B Cup’ instead of playoffs.

· The Super-Y team assessments have begun.

· Announced that the Metro GU15 team have won the league, the GU16 team have finished second and the U18 Girls have finished well after a slow start.

· Most of the Selects (boys) teams have struggled.

· Hopes to have a 2-3 girl’s teams in the Coastal Cup finals.

Youth to Senior Permits – Executive Director Marejka:

Executive Director passed on a stumbling block to permitting the Selects to the Senior League.  It has been confirmed that places one and two of the VISL Division 1 League, earns a Provincial berth.  Adding to the confusion is that the Jackson Cup winner also receives a berth.  Under BCSA rules this means no Select player can be permitted as this would “cup tie” them to the men’s league.  Katie Thompson from BC Soccer has confirmed this to ex VISL President Kjeld Brodsgaard (who is now the BCSA VP of Seniors).  Kjeld also sits on the Competitions Committee who will work to find a solution as quickly as possible because the LISA would like to see the boys be able to permit to the Seniors as often as possible within the rules.

The Women’s Senior permitting is not as complicated.

Whitecaps/Metro Girls Showcase – Executive Director Marejka:

The Whitecaps/Metro Girls Showcase is this coming weekend.  A request to allow a player who is registered with the Women’s Senior League to join the District U18 team was denied by the Executive Director.  Discussed was how this opportunity was for girls playing (and staying) in the youth system.  Also the transfer deadline of January 15 was past if the player (who was not) was willing to reinstate back to youth.

Lower Island Soccer Association AGM – Executive Director:

· Executive Director is in the process of preparing the various statistical reports for the AGM.

· Nominations for coach, club executive member and president’s choice are due by the end of March.

· If the committee does not receive any nominations from the clubs the Board will make the decision.

· Award and recognition committee:  Director Carfantan, Secretary Charlton and Vice President Nex.

· The following terms will be complete at this year’s AGM:  Directors Charlton, de Frias, Carfantan and Perrin.  Director Mitchell-Starkey will not be standing for re election.

· If the two club merger is passed proposes once again bringing forward to the members reducing the size of the BOD by one or two Directors as it is increasingly hard to find quality Directors for the various positions.

Budget – Executive Director for Director Hackett:

· Full year 09/10 and projected 10/11 budget was presented (draft).

· Amendments to budget were discussed.

· Differences from one year to another were discussed, technical equipment for mini program purchased this year, no need to purchase next year, every several years surplus of medals are used.

· Increase in registration expense is the increase from BCSA and CSA.

· Technical account financial figures are not included in this budget as it is a user pay account, however the clubs will be given the financial information for their information.

Other:

Director de Frias announced that the Whitecaps would be playing UVIC in March and that the BCSA (Seniors) ‘A’ Cup finals are being held in Victoria on May 15th and 16th.
Vice President Nex asked that when the minutes are produced to be sure of the wording around rule and ruling.

Executive Director Marejka spoke to the email sent by Treasurer Hackett to the club presidents’ reference allowing the Gorge non-compliance teams to play in the District Cup.  Explained were the circumstances as to why the request was sent.  Treasurer Hackett wrote the email on the Executive Director’s behalf, ultimately the majority of the clubs refused the request.  

The Salmon Kings Soccer Night and 50/50 game is next Friday.  Some players and their parents have volunteered but at this point, none of those players who are receiving financial assistance from the Association.

Adjournment

R. Carfantan adjourned the Meeting at 20:56.

ACTION ITEMS:

1. Director Charlton to create a preamble for inclusion in the Enhanced Risk Management program.

2. Head Coach Latham to write a proposal to present at the next Presidents meeting regarding league winners being the Lower Island B Cup representatives.

3. Director Perrin to prepare the constitution changes, including the rational for distribution prior to April 1. 2010.

4. Constitution changes to be distributed/published on April 1, 2010.

5. Vice President Nex to locate rejected constitution changes which were made several years ago and forward to Director Perrin.

6. Director de Frias will search the server archives for the missing rules.
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